CLRC Executive Committee
February 18, 2009
CLRC

3:00 p.m.
Present: Darby O’Brien (Utica Public Library); Sue Considine (Fayetteville Free Library; Lois Lemmer (Kirkland Town Library); Jeff   Wooldridge (Mid York Library System); Penelope Klein, (CLRC)

Excused: Paul Pflanz


Approval of minutes from December 11, 2008:
The minutes were approved as written.  Moved (Jeff Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
Financial Reports:
Jeff gave the committee a brief overview of the Finance Committee meeting.   There being no questions, the committee recommended that the financial reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Jeff Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

Executive Director’s Report:
The staff is getting used to the 4-day work week and is adjusting well.

Penelope followed up with the auditor concerning the failure to file the IRS Form 5500.  The CLRC annual report to DLD was approved.
Old Business:
a. PayPal
PayPal is now available and working well.  Payments include membership dues, and lobby day and workshop registrations.  
b. Membership Dues:
In order to announce the increased membership dues, Penelope has been calling and making site visits to members and is gratified by the positive response.  Most members have been overwhelmingly positive about the change to the dues structure and many are surprised it had not been done earlier.

c. TIAA-CREF
The new plan and adoption agreement is currently being reviewed by the attorney.
New Business
a. Budget Cuts
Penelope does not have actual numbers at this time; she is anticipating a loss of approximately $200,000 ($107,000 out of operating, $70,000 out of supplemental aid and also cuts to RBDB, MISP, and HLSP funds).  At the NYLA meeting, it was reported that there will definitely be cuts, but hopefully not at 18%.  There is no timeline; the budget is supposed to be complete by March 1, however, it is doubtful that this deadline will be met.
b. Staff Reorganization
Judy is retiring after 18 years; CLRC will have a party for her on April 2 at 3:00pm.  If you are interested in contributing to a gift, please let Penelope know.  
Penelope has concluded her staff restructuring; the organization has been “flattened” and the Assistant Director position has been replaced with Member Services Coordinator.  Ultimately, there are now four areas:  Member Services (Nancy), Resource-Sharing and Outreach (Anna), Administration and External Relations (Penelope) and a job share for administrative office support which is currently filled part-time by the CLRC intern.
The Finance Committee has voted in favor of a 10% increase for the Resource Coordinator position due to the new set of responsibilities that the position entails.  The Executive Committee supported this decision, and recommended sending it to the Board for approval.
c. Personnel Manual
The new job descriptions are in the personnel manual; and will be available for board approval at the February Board meeting.  In future, Penelope recommends reviewing the manual at every December Board meeting.
d. Director’s Evaluation
Penelope explained that the Executive Director’s evaluation is traditionally conducted at this time.  The Executive Committee serves as the personnel committee.  The President and the Executive Director will meet to discuss at the conclusion of the evaluation process.  Penelope will send the forms to Darby for distribution.
4. Approval of Board Agenda – February 25, 2009

Moved (Lois Lemmer)/S/Approved unanimously.
5. Adjournment

Moved (Lois Lemmer)/S/Approved unanimously.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Considine
Secretary
CLRC Board of Trustees
